MASFAA Business Meeting
Date:  April 20, 2012
Location: Hampton Inn, Great Falls, MT

I. Call to Order

Valerie Curtin called the meeting to order.
II. A Quorum was established.

III. Approval of Agenda

Valerie Curtin asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Loren Lancaster motioned and Brandi Payne seconded

IV. Approval of Minutes

Val asked for a motion to approve the minutes. Loren Lancaster motioned and Kent McGowan seconded.

V. Officer Reports

a. President – Valerie Curtin- As past president she will continue to clean up our website and get the information up to date. She wants our website to be a more useful tool and she plans to get more information available. She reported that across the state we had 80 High School presentations by MASFAA members.    
b. President Elect – Cindy Small – She thanked everyone and discussed trip to Wash. D.C. and the knowledge she received while there.  She saw policies in action. 

c. Past President – Loren Lancaster – He said he will work with Val on the website information and continue to compile data.  He plans to get an external drive to store the data on, given the lost data that occurred with the flash drive this year.
d. Vice President – Cindy Kiefer – Nothing to report.
e. Treasurer – Brittnee Loch – Nothing to report at this time.
f. Associate Member – Greg Mason – Nothing to report, but wanted to thank everyone for their support. 
g. Member at Large – Connie Bowman – Nothing to report.
h. Member at Large – Gloria Payne – Nothing to report. 
VI. Committee Reports

a. Conference Planning Committee – Natalie Nefzger & Julie Rummel – It was fun planning and thanks.  We had 59 members and 6 vendors register.   Next year’s conference will be in Bozeman.  
b. Nominations Committee – Loren Lancaster – Members being nominated are Julie Watson from Bozeman for Member at Large, Jessica Franchetta from Rocky Mountain for Vice President and Leah Habel from Great Falls COT for President Elect.
c. Membership Committee – Brittnee Loch – We have 29 Associate members and 6 Associations.  Tribal membership is down and discussion took place.  Cindy Small is going to try to get them reconnected during her Presidency.  Ricki Jones said she still interacts with tribal schools and they do their own meetings in the summer.  Mary Howard suggested some “mentorship” with them to work with them.  Mark was thinking that with the TRIO partnerships we may be able to reconnect with the tribal schools.
d. Budget and Audit Committee -  Brittnee Loch- Presented the Treasurer’s Report. 
VII. Recognition of MASFAA Members serving on RMASFAA/NASFAA Committees:

a. Janet Riis – NASFAA Board of Directors RMASFAA Representative 2nd Year.

b. Terri Gruba – NASFAA Board of Directors 2nd Year Representative at Large.

c. Ricki Jones – NASFAA Committees:  National conference Committee Member.

d. Janet Riis – RMASFAA:  Past President.

e. RMASFAA Committees:  Associate Governance – Janet Riis; Electronic Initiatives Chair – Roger Matthew; Electronic Initiatives Committee Member – Shauna Savage; Association News Vice Chair – Jessie Dufner; Nominations and Elections Committee Member – Valerie Curtin; Summer Institute Committee Member – Terri Gruba, Training Committee Member – Leah Habel; Membership Committee Member – Julie Watson; Board of Directors Montana Representative – Valerie Curtin.

VIII. Old Business – 

1. Renewed CD for 12 months.  It comes available every December and the committee will renew or review it each year. 
2. Professional Development Funds - Discussion on how these funds should be utilized by association.  Suggested that we increase the Leadership Pipeline scholarship to try to make it affordable for schools to participate.

3.  Revised P & P – We will be getting the Policies and Procedures updated and on our website.
IX. New Business

a. MASFAA/TRIO Partnership – Valerie asked for input from others.  This partnership makes sense.  It was suggested by Ricki Jones that we hold a joint MASFAA/TRIO Adhoc Committee meeting to get the discussions going.  It was also suggested that MASFAA could create some training for TRIO and Member at Larges and coordinate that with where the TRIO training is being held.
b. Mick Hanson Professional Development Scholarship Application – This scholarship provides $500 to help get to the conference or can assist with other costs associated with participation in Leadership Pipeline.

c. Summer Institute Scholarships
1. MSU - Northern
2. Carroll - alternate
3. Miles Community College – 2nd alternate
4. MSU Great Falls – 3rd alternate
d. Minority SI Scholarship – there were no applications so the deadline was extended.
e. Election of Officers – Julie Watson has been elected to Member at Large, Jessica Franchetti has been elected to Vice President and Leah Habel has been elected to President Elect.  Julie Rummel nominated and Janet Riis seconded; motion approved.
f. 2012 MASFAA Awards
i. Financial Aid Professional of the Year went to Ricki Jones

ii.    Special Recognition to Andre Altans for 36 years of service upon his retirement.

iii.  Years of service awards – 10 years – Shelby Gilluly, Dee Schafnitz, Mandy Hansen, Rita Larby, Beth Littlefield, Kathy Gaskill; 15 years – Leah Habel; 20 years – Eileen Nelson; 25 years – Jolene Myers.  
X. Passing of the Gavel

Valerie Curtin passed the gavel to Cindy Small.  
XI. Adjournment
Loren Lancaster made a motion to adjourn and dismissed by Valerie Curtin.
